

Dear Harold,

8-27-76

We are scheduled to leave 9-1, as I indicated yesterday. Mary wants to wait until 9-5, saying I won't be able to take the strain of sitting 30 hours straight on the plane, plus commencing with Jennifer. I think I am already up to it, but it is probably wiser to wait, and I know she wants to stay longer. So we may not get back until Sept. 7 or 8.

I've been thinking of amending 75-1996 again (or filing a new suit), to be to add new defendants (Levi, Kelley, Kitzinger, Shaheen, Hornet et al) and a claim that your literary rights are being damaged. I don't know whether this will work, but it may be worth a try.

I think we ought to go to the press on 75-1996 before the Cong. The next time is obviously at least a couple of weeks in advance of the election.

I've been reading the Schweitzer report here and have nearly finished it. Has there been any response to your FOE request looked on it?

Did you read Mailer's piece in New York Magazine?

If you don't hear anything from June Green's office, don't worry. They'll just wait until I get back. When I talked with her clerk hurriedly, on 8-12, he said "I thought you'd want to reply to Peat," referring to Susan's motion to stay, also bumped into Peat's former clerk that day. He was interested in spec. pro reuand.

Ken T. P.